
Holy Family Pastoral Council Meeting  

April 27, 2022  

Present: Jean Schram, Jim Stewart, Mike VanderSanden, Fr. Ryan, Chris Dudzinski, Elaine Graf, 

Mike Bauer, Julie Baltz, Erik Contraras, Lori Ludwig, Brian Seil 

Absent: Mike Immel, Patty King, Susana Ocampo 

March minutes approved as written  

New Business  

Rectory Update 

Move in date of 5/6/2022 

 

Hispanic Ministry Update 

 Fr. Alejandro and Carmen discussed Hispanic community outreach. 

  Provided and discussed hand out 

 Examples of growth provide such as: 

  120 attendees to St. Mary’s mass now over 300 

  18 First Communion up to 44 candidates. 

  Additional mass to be held at Sacred Heart 7am. 

Carmen will be moved to a full time position in July to help accommodate the growth 
need of this ministry 

St. Mary Springs Report out for the year 

Stacey Akey (President) discussed the accreditation process. 

Takeaways were the need for better faculty retention and alignment 

of curriculum across campus. 

 Overall this was a positive process and the renewal was granted. 



Eamonn O’keeffe (High School Principal) and Steve Kelnhofer (Elementary 

School Principal) provide commentary on the process as well. 

Needs SMS requested a greater Pastoral Care presence on campus. 

Student enrollment remains flat after Covid 

Parish Council membership update for new year  

Invites for 12-15 potential candidates will be extended for the May meeting. 

 

Facilities Report  

Moved to the May meeting 

 
Lead Liaison Reports  

Report out by Stewardship 

Priest movement announcements made 

Fr.Fabian and Fr. Alejandro moving to Milwaukee assignments 

Fr. Mike Malucha and Deacon Pedro Ruiz arriving as replacements 

Closing prayer for May:  Jean Schram 

Closing Prayer: Julie Baltz 


